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SUBJECT:  Briefing on the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney's Gang-Related Crime Initiative.
SUMMARY:  The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office is responsible for the prosecution of all felony and juvenile criminal offenses in the county and for all misdemeanor cases generated in the unincorporated parts of the county.  In addition, the prosecutor represents the county in several civil law areas, including employment law, torts, contracts, and land use. For criminal cases, the prosecutor works with law enforcement to complete investigations, review arrests, make filing decisions as to what charges should be filed, and is responsible for the prosecution through final adjudication of defendants on those charges.  

Prosecutor’s Gang Initiative.  Although county crime trends overall are at historic lows and, for many crime types continue to decrease, the county has seen a significant increase in crime related to gang activity.  The sheriff's office reports that gang-related crime increased 165 percent since 2005.  In addition, the sheriff’s statistics show that gang-related crime in the first quarter of 2009 has shown increases compared to the same period last year suggesting that this type of crime is a long-term and growing public safety problem.  All King county law enforcement agencies have identified similar trends in 2008 and into 2009.
The King County Prosecuting Attorney's Office (PAO) has been awarded a one-year grant to fund two Senior DPAs to partner with police to better investigate and prosecute gang-related violent crime.  This grant award comes at a time when the PAO is filing an increased number of serious violent, gang-related crimes. Last year, 19 juveniles were charged as adults for violent crimes in King County. This year there already have been 31.
The prosecutor has had signal success in using the model of “emphasis” prosecution.  The prosecutor’s office has used this type of response for auto theft, seeing a 55 percent decline in auto theft after beginning it Car theft Initiative.  In addition, the office has used this model for firearms related crimes and has just begun an emphasis prosecution effort burglary.
The King County Prosecutor and his staff are here today to brief the committee on these and other new initiatives.
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